
From: Stoltz, Carrie R - DNR 
Sent: Tuesday, June 09, 2020 3:46 PM 
To: 'Dave Larsen' 
Subject: Hedlund DX MW abandonment 
 
HI Dave, today the NOR Closure Committee reviewed the Hedlund DX and determined all the MWs can 
be abandoned.  However,  the PW at Bob’s Service must be sampled for full VOCs, method 524.2.   There 
are also several revisions needed for the closure packet.  Please see below.  
 
Administrative Review Revisions needed 

• Attachment B 1A: Location Map is missing from the submitted packet 

• Attachment F 1: Deed. A Tax deed was submitted.  Need a copy of the warrantee deed   

• Attachment G 1: Affected properties table not completed . Return receipts not submitted 

• Signatures 2: Engineering Certification : No signature or date provided 

• Signatures 3: Hydrogeologist Certification: No signature or date provided 
 
Technical Review Revisions needed 
Database Packet 
Page 1 of 15: Please list the contact person for Burnett County 
Page 4 of 15: How does the GW exceed NR 140 GW RCLs? See the 3rd paragraph under 3Aii 
Page 7 of 15: How does the GW exceed NR 140 GW RCLs? See the 2nd paragraph under 4E 
Page 8 of 14: Under 4H: Please explain how the DC and RCL residual soil contamination does not need a 
cap and how the current clay soil conditions will protect from DC and RCL infiltration as per our meeting 
with Chris (sorry I lost my notes on this) 
Page 9 of 15: Structural Impediment was not checked  
Page 14 of 15: One of the affected properties (10561 Hwy 70-Back Wood’s Beer & Bait) was not notified 
of the structural impediment 
Page 15 of 15: Hydro and Engineer need to date and sign form 
 
*** There are (3) table of contents pages (that list all attachments) included in the packet 
 
Attachment B 
B1a location map is missing 
 
Attachment F 
F1 is a tax deed.  Does the County have a real estate deed or is this ok for ownership.  Please get 
something in writing from the County 
 
Attachment G 
No return receipts (confirmation of receiving notification letters) were submitted, including the 
WisDOT notification  
GA (10561 Hwy 70) needs to be notified of structural impediment (Back Wood’s Beer & Bait) 
For GA and GB: Please see the snip below.  This information regarding continued monitoring was in 
letters sent to both GA and GB affected property owners.  It will need to be removed.  These property 
owners should be re-notified with a corrected letter.  



 
 
 
 

 
We are committed to service excellence. 
Visit our survey at http://dnr.wi.gov/customersurvey to evaluate how I did. 

 
Carrie Stoltz 

Hydrogeologist-Remediation and Redevelopment, EM Division 
Wisconsin Department of Natural Resources 
107 Sutliff Avenue, Rhinelander, WI 54501 
Phone: (715)365-8942 (for Voicemail) 
Temporary Cell: (715) 360-9161 
Fax: (715)365-8932 
Carrie.Stoltz@Wisconsin.gov 
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